



     TOWN BOARD – FEBRUARY 25, 2019


On Monday, February 25, 2019, the Town Board of the Town of Raymond, held a Special Meeting.  The special meeting was called to order at 7:15 PM.  Roll call was taken as follows:  Present were, Chairman Gary Kastenson; Supervisors, Doug Schwartz; Tim Geszvain and Paul Ryan.  Absent was Supervisor Dave Lecus.  Also present were, Town Clerk, Linda M. Terry and Mr. Jared Wolski, from Teamsters.  Immediately after roll call, the Board moved to Closed session pursuant to s. 19.85(1)(c), for considering employment, promotion, compensation or performance evaluation data of any public employee over which the governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility, regarding DPW Employees, ON A GESZVAIN/SCHWARTZ MOTION.  Roll Call Vote Taken – Motion Carried 4-0.


After discussion regarding the above, the Board reconvened to Open Session, ON A RYAN/GESZVAIN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 4-0.



At this time, the Board APPROVED THE LABOR CONTRACT, ON A SCHWARTZ/GESZVAIN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 4-0.


At 7:30 PM, the Board held their regular monthly meeting.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  At this time, the following were also present for the meeting,  Town Treasurer, Lee Marie Toll; Town Engineer, Chris Stamborski; and Fire/Rescue Asst. Chief, Jake Dinauer.  



The Treasurer’s report was read as follows:

	Community State Bank - General Checking
	
	
	
	

	Beginning Balance
	
	
	$9,808.60 
	

	Deposits:
	
	         1,202,162.45 
	
	

	Transfers in:
	
	$1,775,000.00 
	
	

	Interest Earned
	
	                    75.83 
	
	

	Miscellaneous Credits/Voided Checks
	
	                  258.44 
	
	

	Journal Entries debiting checking
	
	 
	
	

	TOTAL ADDITIONS:
	
	
	        2,977,496.72 
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Disbursements:
	
	        (1,867,445.94)
	
	

	Transfers out:
	
	        (1,110,000.00)
	
	

	Bank Charges & Miscellaneous Deductions
	
	                   (11.20)
	
	

	Journal Entries crediting checking
	
	
	
	

	TOTAL SUBTRACTIONS:
	
	
	       (2,977,457.14)
	 

	ENDING BALANCE:
	
	
	
	             9,848.18 

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	OTHER ACCOUNTS:
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	UNRESTRICTED
	
	
	
	

	Community State Bank - Money Market
	
	
	            47,716.34 
	

	State LGIP Fund - Tax Investment 
	
	
	        1,124,058.72 
	 

	TOTAL UNRESTRICTED SAVINGS
	
	
	
	       1,171,775.06 

	
	
	
	
	 

	TOTAL UNRESTRICTED FUNDS
	
	
	
	       1,181,623.24 

	
	
	
	
	

	RESTRICTED
	
	
	
	

	Community State Bank - Bond Escrow
	
	
	            98,268.37 
	

	Community State Bank  Storm Water Utility
	
	
	              4,092.38 
	

	Community State Bank  Cemetery Fund
	
	
	            35,380.72 
	

	Community State Bank Perpetual Care Fund
	
	
	              6,452.33 
	

	State LGIP  Funds - Bond Escrow
	
	
	            58,841.80 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Cemetery
	
	
	            23,106.42 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Equipment Reserve
	
	
	          124,944.40 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Land Reserve
	
	
	            23,730.97 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Raymond SWUD
	
	
	          148,578.66 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Fireworks Bonds
	
	
	            10,359.42 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Fire & Rescue Equip Reserve
	
	                 302.85 
	 

	TOTAL RESTRICTED FUNDS
	
	
	
	          534,058.32 

	
	
	
	
	 

	ALL TOWN BANK ACCOUNTS
	
	
	
	 $    1,715,681.56 




The Treasurer’s report was APPROVED AS READ, ON A GESZVAIN/RYAN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 4-0.
BILLS PAID FROM:
1-29-19  -  2-25-19:  TOWN = $1,867,445.94;   SWUD = $8,756.58, WERE APPROVED ON A SCHWARTZ/GESZVAIN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 4-0.
MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETINGS OF:  January 24, 2019 and January 28, 2019: WERE APPROVED ON A SCHWARTZ/RYAN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 4-0.
SHERIFF’S REPORT:

Sgt. Scott Litwin gave the Board members the Sheriff’s Report for the previous month.  He also gave the Board members a print-out for the 2018 totals.  The Sheriff’s Department responded to 4009 calls for the Town of Raymond in 2018.  Those calls range from public awareness at the school, to accident calls, and citations being issued.  


Supervisor Geszvain asked if the roads are slippery/snow covered, does the Sheriff’s Department let the County Highway Department know immediately of the road conditions?


Sgt. Litwin said that they do.  He said that the Sheriff’s Department calls the Highway Department (County or Town, depending on which road is bad); and the County needs to then contact their employees.  


Chairman Kastenson said that he felt that the Town Roads have been take care of much better than the County Roads have.  The County roads have remained snow covered/slippery long after the Town roads are cleaned.  
PUBLIC COMMENT – 
JOHN FREDERICKSON


Introduced himself – he is running for Circuit Court position on the April 2nd Ballot. 

STAN BUGNACKI


Gave a brief report on the Waste Facility meeting he attended.  The meeting was held on February 5th.  A compliance report was handed out; the 2018 year end report was fine.  


Waste Management has received expansion approval.  


Chairman Kastenson stated there were a lot of bulldozers on Highway 45 lately – are all of those buildings getting dozed over?


Mr. Bugnacki was not sure.  

SHARON KORPONAI


Suggested the Town purchasing a new microphone.

1) Fire Department Business:


UPDATES


Asst. Chief Dinauer stated that the new clerk is working out very well – they are still in training.  



Sharon Korponai asked if the department knew when Highway “K” would be closed under the bridge?



Supervisor Geszvain stated that Golf Road would open when Highway “K” closes.  
2) Storm Water Utility District:

UPDATES

Supervisor Schwartz said that they are doing whatever clean-up they can – the weather is not cooperating.  

3) Plan Commission Business:

a. Discussion/Possible Decision regarding Concept Plan for Splinter Family Trust; Southeast and 
Southwest corners of 7 Mile Road and 76th Street:

Nancy Washburn was present for the meeting.  

Chris Stamborski stated that this is a conservation subdivision.  They will require separate Certified Survey Maps; this is merely the Concept Plan.  This property will also need to be rezoned.  


Chairman Kastenson stated that he would like to see the subdivider install the flashing red lights on the corner of 7 Mile and 76th Street.  Because of this subdivision, there will be added traffic.  


Ms. Washburn will bet getting information on all calls that have occurred at that intersection.  She stated that the DOT requires a certain number of “incidents” to have taken place before they will require flashing red lights.  Ms. Washburn will work with Sgt. Litwin from the Sheriff’s Department.  


Ms. Washburn also stated that, Lot 12 on the map, is shown as “Commercial” zoning on the Town’s Land Use Plan.  They will be asking that Lot 12 be rezoned.  She also said that for purposes of road construction, they will be using a construction access off of 76th Street, instead of using the road in Stone Creek Subdivision.  


APPROVE CONCEPT PLAN, BASED ON RA SMITH RECOMMENDATIONS, AND HAVE LOT 12 CHANGED FROM B3 TO A2, MADE ON A SCHWARTZ/GESZVAIN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 4-0.
4) Town Business:

a. Discussion/Possible Decision regarding rumble strips on Two Mile Road:
APPROVE TO PAY $2,375.00 TOWARD THE COST OF THE RUMBLE STRIPS – TO BE INSTALLED BY RACINE COUNTY HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT AND PAYNE & DOLAN, MADE ON A SCHWARTZ/RYAN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 4-0.

5) Communications/Announcements:

Supervisor Schwartz stated that he attended the Tri-County meeting.  After that meeting, he is very glad that the Town has decided to put a referendum on the ballot for incorporation.  


At 8:15 PM, the meeting was ADJOURNED ON A GESZVAIN/RYAN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 4-0.

Respectfully submitted, 


Linda M. Terry

Town Clerk

Town of Raymond

